Community Meeting

A Community Meeting was held in the student lounge on Wednesday night, June 21. Elizabeth Shurcliff presided.

The following announcements were made:

- 1. No student may leave college before one o'clock on Wednesday, June 28, without special permission from Dr. Leigh.
- 2. All faculty members are staying until the twenty-eighth except Miss Rossman, Mr. Jester, and M. Guiton.
- 3. No bicycles should be taken into the dwellings.
- 4. No parents will be permitted in Community Meetings or House Meetings. Trustees may come if arrangements are made beforehand.
- 5. Automobiles and pedestrians may not use the Jennings Estate as a short cut.
- 6. The reception committee for next Year's class will consist of this year's social committee plus students from houses which this group does not represent.
- 7. Hypothetical cases for study next year may be submitted by any member of the community, may be anonymous, and must be handed in to Dr. Osborne by August 1.

The plan for next year's elections as drawn up by the Council was read. The following suggestions were made from the floor:

- 1. That next year there be progressive elections. This would require the change of one council member each month. It was decided to consider this plan again next year at the permanent elections.
- 2. That the new students would not be represented in the first elections next year, therefore they should not vote at that time. Opposed to this was the suggestion that new girls would feel left out if they did not have a part in the voting and that they might be able to elect one of their own group at that time.

Respectfully submitted,

Louise Carr Secretary